
From: Mike Emers
To: CED MCB AMCO (CED sponsored)
Subject: Comments for upcoming MCB meeting
Date: Friday, January 24, 2025 3:43:16 PM
Attachments: Letter MCB 1.24.25.pdf

[You don't often get email from emersmj@gmail.com. Learn why this is important at
https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification ]

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the State of Alaska mail system. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear MCB,

Please accept this letter as written comments for the upcoming meeting
on Feb 5.

Thank you,

Mike Emers, Rosie Creek Farm
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P.O Box 181 


Ester, Alaska 99725 
Alaska License 10005 


 


January 24, 2025 
 


 
Marijuana Control Board 
550 W 7th AVE, STE 1600 
Anchorage, AK 99501 
 
 
Dear Marijuana Control Board, 
 
As we approach another Marijuana Control Board (MCB) meeting I feel I need to speak 
out concerning the state of the industry from my perspective. As one of the first 
establishments granted a license in 2016, I’ve seen about all of the challenges and 
changes that we’ve faced growing together as a new industry. We hopefully no longer 
in a state of fear where strict regulations were deemed necessary to assuage the public 
or in a state of greediness where high tax rates seemed reasonable.  As it has turned 
out, there are many unforeseen consequences of legalization that have muddied the 
waters in an already very complicated industry. Where I do applaud the MCB’s 
recognition of regulation changes that were necessary for the industry, I do fear that 
you are not moving fast enough to move change forward before this legal industry 
disappears. I’ve heard it said by members of this board that it’s a free market and we 
should sink or swim based on our business savvy and merits. I wish it were indeed a 
free market, however I feel that the State of Alaska with over-regulation and over-
taxation has tied the industry’s hands behind it’s back and ironically emboldening and 
growing an illicit market that legalization was supposed to force out of business.  
 
What follows are a few of my concerns: 
 
 
Intoxicating Hemp 
I’ll admit we didn’t see this coming but with the loophole in the 2018 Farm Bill. 
However, we see new products on the market, unregulated, untested, and not age-
gated that is one of our biggest threats. Many people have told the board of it’s 







availability and inexpensive cost. Even though it’s ubiquitous and hard to control, the 
State nevertheless needs to close any loopholes that we are able to. Bring all cannabis 
sold in the state (including industrial hemp) under the control of one agency to 
regulate it. Give AMCO and DOR enforcement powers to control and tax these 
unlicensed products and the sellers who make these available. The inexpensive costs 
and ease of purchase of intoxicating hemp are making it increasingly impossible for the 
legal, taxed, and regulated industry to compete. 
 
Reduce license Fees 
The $7,600 we pay annually is excessive. Please support reducing these annual fees 
and change licensing to biannual.  For a farm with very little money coming in during 
our growing season, I often have to choose between paying my excise taxes on time or 
paying the annual fee. 
 
Support Excise Tax Reform 
This is huge for the industry moving forward. Although a statewide retail tax failed in 
last year’s legislative session, a new bill will hopefully be introduced soon.  Please 
support any tax relief for the industry and consider a tiered system based on product 
value. Sellers of lower value trim bound for production should not have to pay the 
same tax as grade A product bound for top-shelf retail. 
 
Metrc Issues 
Tracking our industry from seed to sale is bound to be complicated, but there are some 
issues that need to be fixed still with our statewide tracking system.  
 
Plant tags:  There is no need for individual plant tags. We grow and tag 8,000 to 10,000 
plants a season on our farm. We pay for them at $0.50 each, we pay for shipping and 
then I pay my crew days to put them out in the field and then days to collect them at 
the end of the season and take them to the landfill.  Since all that matters is the weight 
of a harvest batch, the individual tags are a costly waste of money and a cost to the 
environment. Please consider batch-tagging of harvests. The only one’s benefiting 
from all those tags are Metrc.   
 
Automatic algorithms:  Just yesterday we had an issue because Metrc failed to change 
the testing status on just a few packages. These packages had been designated as 
“passed” by the testing lab.  Some of these packages were linked to other packages 
bound for sale from one of our customers, a product manufacturer. The resulting 
domino effect affected hundreds of packages with a flip of a key and all those were 
unable to be transferred for sale costing my customer thousands of dollars. We were 
told that this was probably because something (we are not sure what), triggered an 
automatic locking in the testing status. This is unacceptable and this is not the first 
time that this has happened to the industry.  There should be some flexibility on 
Metrc’s part to right an urgent problem and there should not be such sensitive 
automatic triggers that allow this to happen. 
 







 
These are but a few of my concerns.  I know that the MCB has a tough job on it’s hands 
and I applaud your efforts. But an overhaul of regulations and taxation needs to be 
addressed and quickly before we lose our legal and regulated market. 
 
Thanks for your time, 
 
 


 
 
Mike Emers 
Owner and Manager, Rosie Creek Farm 
License # 4a-10005 
907-347-1800 
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To the MCB Board,

I am sharing additional public comments to the MCB Mailbox via email. The attached letter
from Lloyd Stiassny shares concerns with continued licensing as well.

Dear MCB Board Members;

At the November 20th meeting, I observed a reluctance to limit licensing. I understand the
desire to support small businesses and encourage innovation and access to the industry for
Alaskans; however it's crucial to remind ourselves that a regulated market is inherently
different from a free market. A free market thrives on self-regulation and minimal government
intervention. As a board member of AMIA and a license-holder, I support MCB board
decisions to identify and reduce over-regulation and agree with MCB board members who
support free market principles and want competition to dictate market success. However, our
industry's reality necessitates strong regulations and enforcement to combat illicit activity.   

Without strict adherence to regulations, bad actors can exploit the system, undermining the
goals of legalization. We see evidence of this in below-market pricing and suspiciously large
product inventories on industry platforms (Leaflink), suggesting the influx of cannabis from
outside Alaska. Inversion of both intoxicating hemp and cannabis from other markets is
happening. If we cannot effectively address these issues, we risk jeopardizing the integrity of
our legal market.

As federal legalization approaches, it's vital to protect our industry from those seeking to
exploit the current landscape. The MCB Board should consider historical context and exercise
its authority to limit licenses, ensuring that new entrants are committed to operating within the
legal framework and scrutinizing more closely when license transfers and ownership changes
involve parties with past infractions and a failure to pay taxes.

I believe the Statute (Sec. 17.38.121(c)) provides the Board with the authority to limit licenses
in the public interest. The language regarding the reduction of licensed premises can be
interpreted to encompass limiting the number of licenses.

Furthermore, I urge the Board to advocate for a change in marijuana taxation at the State level.
The current system with its three product types, is susceptible to manipulation and creates
unfair opportunities for bad actors to pay less tax. A simplified tax structure with a single rate
for "all parts of the plant" would create a fairer and more transparent system. I would urge the
MCB board to review the past board actions with respect to the immature tax category and see
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how this tax change was performed with support and implementation by the DOR. 

I appreciate and am thankful for the opportunities this industry has afforded myself and all
Alaskans. I’m a believer in States rights and hope more can be done on the regulatory front to
prohibit outside influence from disrupting what this industry has created for Alaska. 

Thank you for your dedication to the Alaska cannabis industry. Wishing everyone on
the MCB Board a Happy Thanksgiving!

Sincerely,

Aaron

-- 
Aaron Stiassny
General Manager
Eden Management Group, LLC
aaron@edenalaska.com
office: 907.561.4372
cell:    907.830.8139
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